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Investigative Activity:  Interview with Witness  

Involves:  Phone Call with Sheena Doumbouya  

Activity Date:   3/9/2022    

Activity Location:  BCI    

Authoring Agent:  SA Matt Collins, #151   

 

Narrative: 

On Wednesday, March 09, 2022, at 1137 hours, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) 

Special Agent (SA) Matt Collins (SA Collins) conducted a phone interviewed with Sheena 

Doumbouya (Doumbouya), relative to the Officer-Involved Critical Incident which took place on 

Monday, March 7, 2022. The interview took place over the phone. The purpose of the interview 

was due to Doumbouya indicating she had additional information.  SA Collins had called 

Doumbouya around 1100 hours in order to see if she still wished to speak with a victim’s 

advocate.  It was during that brief conversation, Doumbouya indicated she had additional 

information related to the assault.  She was further stating she was being harassed or threatened 

by Rayshawn Meeks’ brother, Carl Meeks.  SA Collins called back after being able to record the 

conversation.   

Doumbouya was stating she believed there was knife involved in the incident where she was 

assaulted by Rayshawn Meeks.  Doumbouya stated when she got home she realized there was a 

kitchen knife in the back seat of her car and she believed the knife is what caused the injury to 

her face (cut) and injury to her hand (cut).  SA Collins mentioned she’d stated she cut her hand 

from falling.  Doumbouya stated she had an opportunity to think about things more and realized 

she did not fall to the ground and she confirmed that from watching the video that was now on 

the news.  Doumbouya continued by stating, Rayshawn Meeks was the only individual she’d had 

riding in her back seat and the knife belonged in her house.  Doumbouya was asked specifically 

if she recalled the knife being involved in the incident or if she was only indicating the knife was 

involved, based on finding in the car where Rayshawn Meeks was sitting.      

Doumbouya was asked if she still wished to speak with a victim’s advocate and she stated yes.  

SA Collins asked her if it was okay for him to provide her phone number to the advocate and she 

stated yes.   

Doumbouya had mentioned Carl Meeks and family harassing her on Facebook.  SA Collins 

explained to Doumbouya if she felt threatened or in danger, she should contact either the 

Sheriff’s Office or Columbus Police Department. 
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Doumbouya provided the name of the Turkey Hill Manager (Jerika (sic)) and was more specific 

about it being the Turkey Hill on Morse Road;  that information was added to the previous report 

referring to the in-depth interview with Doumbouya on March 7, 2022.  

The interview concluded at approximately 1147 hours. 

The interview was audio recorded. The recording is attached to this report. Please see the 

attachment for further details. 

 




